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Come & buy direct from the Crafter!

More than 24 crafters attending!

Kids' crafts on the stage with Zoe!

In aid of Memorial Hall funds!

Shop early for Christmas!

Super gifts on sale!

Don't miss out!

Annual Onion Show
Sunday 4 October
Entries in 1 0am-noon.

Auction starts 2pm.

King's Arms Hotel, Burton

See page 14 for details!
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Readers'

LETTERS

Please would readers note that letters &
articles must include a valid name &
address. This can be with-held from
publication on request. We will not publish
anyanonymous letters, ormaterialwhich, in
the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of
an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in
the interests ofmagazine space.

Burton News Information

Joint Editors:

Anne Nichols & Barry Morgan

Treasurer:

Charis Twist

Distribution Manager:

Hazel Parker

Webmistress:

Mary Bull imore

Editorial Minutes Secretary:

Jon Taylor

Editorial Committee Members:

Joan Barkley

Judith Ell is

May Hesketh

Burton News is published monthly between

February and December (11 issues p.a.) and

distributed by a team of 24 volunteers.

Website: www.burtonnews.org.uk

Email: editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Tel: 01 524 781 306

BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters ­ articles ­ events

news ­ stories ­ recipes etc for publication
Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton

or send by e­mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

NEXT MEETING 7.30pm
Tuesday 20 October in BMH

Members of the public are welcome to attend

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20 October for the November issue

Dear Burton News,

1 0k and Fun Run 201 5

The Rec Trust Committee would l ike to
thank everyone who took part in the 1 0k
and Fun Run. Although the committee
was late in organising the event this
year we were really amazed by the
support of the vil lage people.

We had so many volunteers who gave
up their time to help out (and we have
all your names to chase you up for next
year.) Also many thanks to all our
sponsors for the day, we are truly
grateful for your donations and raffle
prizes. All the money raised wil l be
going towards the upkeep and revamp
of the MUGA.

If you would l ike to use the MUGA it is
open to anyone from the vil lage, just
check that it hasn't been booked by the
Tennis Club or Football Club, and there
is a donations box on the changing
rooms wall that is checked daily.

Moira Rowley, Burton Rec Trust
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Freelance Floristry across

the North West

www.facebook.com/lakelandflowerscumbria

Weddings, Events, Funerals & Special Occasion Flowers

Catherine Betley

lakelandflowers@outlook.com

01 524 78291 0

07766 074009

See us online with colour photos!
Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk

Thanks

Barbara and Jack Winrow would l ike to
say a huge thank you to all the people
who gave up their time to support us on
Saturday 1 9 September. A big thank
you to all our helpers, without you we
could not have managed. Thank you
also to May Dodge, and Gil l and Akis
for their continued support. To all the
people who gave donations, thank you.
And a very big thank you to all who
came and spent their money, you all
made our day worthwhile, and we
raised the amazing amount of £934.1 6.
Many grateful thanks to you all .

Burton in Kendal
Educational Foundation

Charity Reg. No. 526953

The Burton in Kendal Educational
Foundation provides small grants to
Sixth Form, College and University
Students.

To qualify you need to have lived in one
of the fol lowing Civi l Parishes for at
least 2 years:

Burton in Kendal, Holme, Preston
Patrick, Dalton, the Hamlet of
Holmescales, Beetham, Meathop,
Ulpha, Witherslack or Arnside.

For an application form or further
information please contact Mrs All ison
Cummings:

al l ison.cummings@btinternet.com
01 524 782331 or 0771 7 791 405

The deadline for the return of grant
application forms for the 201 5/1 6
academic year is 31 October 201 5Brian “Cloggy” Martin celebrated his

80th Birthday on 5 September 201 5 at
sunny Greenodd. Cloggy would l ike to
thank all his relatives, friends and
neighbours who came to his party at
sunny Greenodd. A special thanks to
his daughters –Janet and Karen and his
son Roger for putting on a good “do”.
Thank you very much.

Birthday Thanks!
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PC Observations...

Reporting from the
Parish Council meeting

I t was all over in 45 minutes at 1 7
September’s PC meeting. I t started well
with Roger Bingham announcing that it
was his 73rd birthday. Chairman Alan
Wren (a bit tongue in cheek)
apologised for not having a cake ready,
whilst Roger reminded us of his many
years of service to local, district and
county councils.

The Police Report included a Road
Traffic Accident, some motorbike
nuisance, and some loose cows who
had escaped from a field at the top of
Vicarage Lane after someone left a
gate open. The cows had managed to

A Most Modest Hero

A small but significant family occasion
took place within the recent Little
Cumbrian Tea Room event as John
Clifford Berry received from step-
daughter Margaret, the Ushakov
medal. This medal is a mil itary honour
awarded by the personal decree of the
President of the Russian Federation for
personal courage and bravery
displayed during WW2. The translated
citation reads, "On the Arctic convoys,
the all ied seamen showed true heroism
in their long and peri lous sea passages
being constantly under attack from
enemy forces during the appall ing
weather conditions of the Arctic. The
bravery of these men and women who
unsparingly fought for Victory wil l
always be remembered and
respected."

I t was on 4 August of this year when
Margaret visited the Russian Embassy
in London to receive the medal behalf
of her step-father on the instruction of
President Vladimir Putin, whose
personal message reads, "I have the
honour of presenting you with the
Ushakov medal. " The visit to the
embassy was the culmination of many
frustrating years of family effort to
procure this honour, only to be thwarted
time and again by the various agencies
involved, including the Foreign Office.
Mr Berry now a lively 97 year old
declined press publicity, but readily

agreed to these detai ls appearing in
Burton News.

As I took my leave and we shook
hands, he commented, "Really you
know, I 'm nobody special just one of
many seamen who feels fortunate
indeed to have survived." I t was a
privi lege for me to be present at this
quiet ceremony, to meet this brave
unassuming hero of an extraordinary
human story.

Joan Barkley
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walk down Vicarage Lane onto the
A6070 and congregated on the School
Field. They were rounded up and
escorted back home.

At the Open Forum a parishioner, who
lives opposite the school, asked for car
parking outside the school to be
reviewed because getting in and out of
his drive can be difficult at peak times.
I t’s an old problem, but a l ittle bit of
consideration by parents delivering and
picking up their offspring would be very
helpful. Roger Bingham reported that
he was sti l l pursuing action by
Highways Department to improve
safety at the Boon Town access onto
the A6070, including traffic calming
measures and white l ines.

Planning applications received included
a solar farm on land north of Saddler
Nook Lane in Whittington. This wil l
cause an increase of heavy vehicles on
Dalton Lane unless traffic is redirected
along different and possibly quicker
routes. Council lors suspected that the
developers had not realised that these
routes were available and resolved to
write to them. A second application for
an extension at The Old Vicarage was
passed with no comment but Council lor
Mason-Hornby thanked the owners for
turning up to witness the discussion.

Outstanding actions included new road
markings at the school (done), a
hazardous tree in Boon Town

(scheduled for the chop), damaged
wings at the playground (repaired), dog
waste dispensers (awaiting action!), sti l l
no money for the Lengthsman and no
response from Highways Department
about the outcome of the feasibi l ity
study for a footpath to Clawthorpe.

Council lor Reports included Brian
Cooper saying that South Lakeland is
‘desperate’ for affordable homes, Moira
Rowley reporting on the success of the
Burton Recreational Trust organised
Fun Run raising over £850. Thanks to
all participants, volunteers and the local
butcher’s bacon butties. Moira also
reported the intention to improve
playground surfaces under the zip wire
and sl ide, removing the wood chip and
replacing with grass growing through
rubber mats. She has also ‘sourced’ a
replacement seesaw from a Kendal
playground. Moira warned too about
Ragwort growing apparently unchecked
on fields close to the M6. This is a
poison and a risk to cattle. A letter wil l
be sent to Highways Department. I t
needs removing. Francis Mason-
Hornby called for a bit of ‘lurve’ (and
action as well) to make signs along the
A6070 between Burton and Carnforth
visible. Many are hidden by hedges.
Final ly Roger Bingham reported the
end of the Mobile Library. The van is no
more and demand has almost
disappeared anyway.

John Mackness
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Thank You to Burton

At 8 o’clock on the 25 Apri l this year
news started emerging through the
internet and over the BBC of a massive
7.8 magnitude earthquake in Nepal.
Fiona and I had been back from our
visit there just a week. We had been
trekking in the Annapurna region and
visiting Kathmandu, returning with the
most incredible memories of wonderful
humbling people and a beautiful land.
So, awakening to the news that
morning was immensely upsetting and
very worrying for the people as a whole,
and for those we had spent so much
time with and who had looked after us
so well . During our trekking we had
been invited into homes and been
offered and shared what food and drink
they had, despite that being so little. We
had visited schools along our path and
been continual ly greeted by smil ing
faces of young children, more-often
than not asking, “chocolate?”

As the hours went by we, as so many of
us that week, found ourselves glued to
the ever more horrific news; reports of
destroyed temples, flattened homes
and remote vil lages which now no
longer existed. With a huge sense of
futi l i ty I sent off an email to our trekking
guide, and new found friend, Mekh. Not

knowing whether there was firstly any
infrastructure sufficiently intact to carry
the message and secondly, whether he
was even alive to read it, I waitedR

Within school we had assemblies and
devoted class time to think of the plight
of the Nepalese people and looking at
the plate tectonics and geological
processes behind the event. A variety of
money raising activities were
organized; a cake sale was held where
the children baked and brought in
cakes to sell at break times; the money
the year 6 children raised at the Spring
Fair was shared and at our year end
theatrical production of Macbeth
collections were taken. Some parents
brought in contributions and some
children raised money outside school
and brought it in. I t was a lovely
response.

Thankful ly, a reply eventual ly came
back, Mekh was alive and well . He had
been away helping in his home vil lage
of Gorkha, the epicentre of the quake
and gave sad reports of the destruction
in his val leyR

“Saab, As per the paper today, 49
districts (out of 75) schools were
affected by the quake: 380 students
and 64 teachers lost their l ives, 6,902
schools were damaged, which is a big
challenge, for the Ministry of
Education.”

Burton Morewood Primary School
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I proposed to him that it would be
wonderful if our children of the vil lage
could directly help the children out there
in his val ley. I wanted to ensure that
every penny raised by them was used
only for helping them and not in
running, however commendable,
charities infrastructure. Since then we
have sent out close to $1 000 to help
them in whatever ways they find most
useful. This has been decided by the
vil lage education council and they have
been most grateful for the donations
sent. Photos of the destruction and the
ongoing repairs can be seen on the
school's Facebook page, along with
copies of their handwritten letters of
thanks.

This is a l ittle something we have done
in our ‘spare time’ in school, alongside
the many other good causes our
children and parents have contributed
to over recent months. So, from me and
above all a small community in Nepal, a
very sincere thank you to all of you in
our vi l lage who have made any
contribution. We wil l continue to send
any help we can and those wishing to
contribute can do so through the school
office. Anyone wishing to see pictures
from the trek can do so on my
Facebook site and keep up with our
efforts at school on our Facebook page.

As a post script, I received an email
from Mekh last weekend. During one's

many hours of trekking you get to know
your guide quite well . I t became
apparent that Mekh and his wife were
having difficulties in having a family.
Once he had discovered Fiona’s
occupation of being a gynaecologist he
was most interested in solving their
problem! Mekh, obviously, spends
much of his time working away from
home and his wife, in the mountains,
guiding visitors for days at a time. All in
al l , the advice was that for a family to
happen, some time at home might be
the first step! His last email read, “for
gynaecologist Fiona: Fiona mam, this
time no trekking because of off season
and big quake, so more holidays, that is
more time with wife, as we had lots of
talk on the trek, I am final ly going to be
a dad, wiheeee, said by a doctor.”

Indeed, l ife from the rubble!

Steve Thexton, Deputy Headteacher
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Vicar's Letter...

ST JAMES & HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Vicar: 01 524 781 21 0

Wardens (Burton):

Michael Carr 781 283

George Flanders 781 729

Frances Roberts 781 943

Wardens (Holme):

Nevil le Pereira 782075

Richard Lea 01 5395 64239

Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590

Secretary: George Flanders 781 729

Organist/Choir Ldr: Kath Mil ls 7321 94

Reader: David Mil ls 7321 94

The wrong company?

Imagine how surprised you would be to
discover that the world-renowed
architect Richard Rogers was designing
a very ordinary loft extension for the
house next door, “Why is he interested
in that?” you might wonder. Or think
how angry you would be if a local
magistrate was regularly seen hanging
out with people well-known for their
criminal scheming, “Doesn’t she know
what these people are l ike?”

In the same way there was deep
surprise and anger over the people
Jesus was interested in and the
company he kept. Why did he spend
his time with those considered
‘worthless’ when his friends were
claiming for him the prestigious title
‘Christ’ (i .e. Divine King). Why would he
have time for greedy cheats when he
himself was so total ly incorruptible?
And why did he welcome those whose
sexual l ives were in a mess when he
claimed that he would one day be the
final judge of everyone.

Jesus was not embarrassed by the
outrage but said it was what he’d come
for – he was a doctor to the sick and a
rescuer to those in danger. In one of
the stories that he told to si lence the

grumblers a son distances himself from
his father and ends up in a mess. The
surprise is that when he comes to his
senses and decides to throw himself on
his father’s mercy he is welcomed
home with a lavish party. Jesus is l ike
that Father. You can be too self-
righteous to come to Jesus and submit
to the treatment of this loving doctor but
you can’t be too lost or too guilty. He
came to find those who had distanced
themselves from God and bring them
back home. And he is sti l l doing that
today. “The Son of Man (that’s Jesus)
came to seek and to save lost people”
(Luke 1 9:1 0).

Graham

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY
Sunday 8 November

All welcome
1 0.55 am -11 .05 am

Act of Remembrance
at Burton War Memorial

11 .1 0 am -1 2.00 noon

Remembrance Sunday Service
in St James' Church



9

St James' Burton

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times:
Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01 524 732940

for further information

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Service: 1 0.30am

Whizz Kids : : Creche
(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01 524 732626

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

1 8 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for
Worship are held from 1 0.30 - 11 .30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call :

01 524 781 601 or 01 524 782052

or 01 524 732336

St James’ Church Online
www.achurchnearyou.com/burton­st­james

St James’ & Holy Trinity
Junior Church

We are delighted to include children in
our services and we don't mind if they
make a bit of noise or wriggle around!

We have toys and other activity
material available and there is a room
which parents and children can use

when you need a break.

For more information call 781 21 0

Transport to Church
I f anyone wil l need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact one of
the Wardens.

Prayer Requests
I f you would l ike to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.

October Services

Sunday 4 October, 11 .00am
Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 11 October, 11 .00am
Morning Worship

Sunday 1 8 October, 11 .00am
Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 25 October, 11 .00am
Morning Worship

Services at our sister church, Holy
Trinity Holme, are usually at 9am each
Sunday.

God and a Pint

An hour’s informal discussion for men,
over a drink at the Social Club in

Holme.

All men welcome

Thursday 22 October 7.30pm
Thursday 26 November 7.30pm

More info from
Graham Burrows 781 21 0
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Specialising in intensive driving courses

Are you. . .

... too busy to learn with weekly hourly driving lessons?

... needing to obtain your full driving licence quickly?

Then call Chris on 07921 104 944 or 01539 561 692
email LDID@ymail .com

Historical Footnote...
. . . by Roger Bingham

Burton in 1 926 when our longest
reigning sovereign was born

For the media, the birth, on 21 Apri l
1 926, of Princess Elizabeth Alexandra
Mary of York could not have come at a
worse time because it occurred when
all newspapers were about to be closed
down by The General Strike. As a
substitute the Westmorland Gazette
published a type-written sheet
headlined 'Wonderful fortitude of the
British People' which reported 'HM
Government's protection of loyal
workers. ' They included the non-striking
employees of K Shoes in Kendal but
not the workers at Holme and Beetham
Mil ls who 'went out on strike. '

But some normal activities continued. At
the annual church meeting Burton's
vicar, the Rev W. E. Potter, stated that
the 1 925 expenses were £99 and, that
an extension to the churchyard would
soon provide '365 extra nine foot grave
spaces. ' Later, at the yard's
consecration ceremony, the Bishop of
Barrow denounced the designs of
'atrocious grave stones' and
pronounced (perhaps in a reference to
the strikers) 'that every member of the
church should stand by his brother
however grievously he may have
lapsed'. The Christian 'sisters' of

Burton's Mother's Union were doing well
and 68 members attended a party as
guests of Mrs Mary Hoyle at Underhil l .

Other happy occasions included a hot
pot supper for ex-servicemen, held at
separate venues at the National School
and Morewood School, where music
was provided, peripatetical ly, by the
exotical ly named 'Havana Syncopated
Orchestra' from Carnforth! A good day
out was also enjoyed by the church
choir which went on a trip to Liverpool
to view a new liner 'SS Franconia. '
Fortunately, the passengers (in the
open topped charabanc) 'had
acceptable weather apart for a shower
or two near Garstang. '

Happily, too, the sun shone for Miss
Joyce Brown when 'arrayed in ivory
satin beaute trimmed with orange
blossom' she married Mr Cyri l Hodding'
at St James' Church. For less
sumptuous wear the Summer Sales
adverts included children's dresses at
6/11 (34p), nightdresses at 2/11 and
directoire knickers at 1 /1 1 .

The rain also held off when many
Burton folk went up to Bowness to see
Princess Mary - King George V and
Queen Mary's only daughter - who was
making the first Royal Visit to Lakeland
for 20 years. Even so, 1 926, was
general ly held to have suffered the
worst weather for decades.
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293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe LA4 5BY
Open 7 days a week

Modern authentic oriental cuisine
Cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
Tel: (01 524) 423860 or 420944

Free Wi-Fi

Savage storms brought down hundreds
of trees, and incessant rain turned
Boon Town Lane into a raging torrent in
February. Snow fell in June, and in July
several workmen, 'narrowly escaped
death' when a building site hut in which
they were sheltering on Vicarage Lane
was struck by lightning, 'sheets of
asbestos set aside to l ine the
bungalow's walls were shattered. .
When winter drew on, as the miners
were sti l l on strike, coal was scarce so
Burton's Squire Mr Penrhyn-Hornby
revived the Victorian custom of
'seasonal benevolences' by distributing
coal to the poor widows in the parish.

Even so it had been a miserable year -
except, of course, for the birth of the
Royal Baby.

At their September meeting
members enjoyed a very

il luminating and interesting talk on "The
Lives of the Bronte Family" by Isobel
Stirk. The competition for "A
Bookmark" was won by Audrey Frost
with Liz Falkingham second. Eileen
Kirby won the first prize in the raffle and
Sue Coates won the second one.

At our October meeting Mr Robert
Wheatley wil l be talking about
"Antiques" it is an open meeting and
visitors wil l be very welcome. The
competition wil l be "A Small Si lver
I tem."

Helena Nixon

BURTON W.I.

Ashtrees Surgery

Drop in cl inics, no appointment needed

Saturday 3 October 9am - 1 2noon
Carnforth & Bolton-le-Sands

Saturday 1 7 October 9am - 1 2noon
Carnforth

Monday 26 October 4pm - 6pm
Carnforth

More info: 01 524 720000

Stoneleigh Surgery

Booking required, please ring to book
your slot

Saturday 3 October at Milnthorpe

Saturday 1 0 October at Milnthorpe

Saturday 24 October at Milnthorpe

More info & to book: 01 5395 63307

The Flu Jab Season is Here!
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Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01 524 7821 77 / 0771 2 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work;
Gutters ­ cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks & fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­pack assembly.
Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;
Hedge trimming; garden clearance.
Recycling and more besides, just ask!

PLANNING / BUILDING CONTROL APPLICATIONS

FOR EXTENSIONS, NEW HOUSES, COMMERCIAL

PROPERTIES INCLUDING ALTERATIONS &

REFURBISHMENT.

Stuart McMinn BSc HND ACABE

Tel / Fax 01 524 781 081 Mob. 07729 8451 47

Email stuartmcminn081@btinternet.com

www.houseplansdrawn.co.uk

Architectural & Building

Surveying Services

Roger Reports...
from the District & County Councils

Firstly some sad news: it is now official
that the mobile l ibrary service to Burton
has been 'discontinued'. The fight to
save this service goes back to 2004
when I was the county's cabinet
member for culture and libraries. At that
time I was able to keep open all 'static'
l ibraries, extend the opening hours at
Milnthorpe and elsewhere, and we
introduced Sunday opening in six main
town libraries including Kendal. The
money was recouped by closing
several Carl isle mobile l ibrary routes
where most residents l ived within two
miles of a static l ibrary. This enabled us
to redirect the l ibrary vans to our area;
but alas, after ten years respite, our van
has failed its MOT - so, as a new one
would cost £1 00,000, in tight
circumstances it could not be replaced.
In the last decade the number of users
has decreased, although Burton's tal ly
of 29 people who have used the service
at least once in two years, is above
average.

Sadly I was unable to join Burton's van
users at a meeting with officials on the
7 September as I was taking part in a
funeral for a member of the Cumbria
Deaf Association of which I am
chairman. But, as a partial help, it was
announced that a l ibrary 'stack' service
would bring books to the Memorial Hall

coffee morning, to be held general ly at
the former van times on the first
Monday in the month. Books can be
ordered in advance and home delivery
for long-term house-bound users wil l
continue. The house-bound contact
number is 01 539 71 3520 but medical
and social services references might be
required. 'Sam the Van', the mobile
l ibrary's attendant was not a council
employee. Nevertheless, I was pleased
to hear that he is l ikely to be retained by
his agency employers.

Road news is mixed. My contribution to
our parish's lengthsman of £1 ,000 pa
for 201 6-1 7 should be approved at the
relevant meeting in November. Perhaps
more importantly, as part of my helping
the Parish Council 's plans for traffic
calming, I have contributed £3,500 to
altering the Priority Give Way markings
at one of the narrowest parts of Main
Street between the King's Arms and
Boon Town. Let's hope it works!
Repairs have been completed on
Vicarage Lane and other roads. In
response to my complaints about the
surface dressing not being extended to
cover the badly eroded stretch of the
A6070 up to J36, I was told that the
Clawthorpe to Burton part was done to
correct a faulty camber which had, it
seems, contributed to a number of at
least potential ly serious accidents. To
do the whole length up to the
Crooklands roundabout might have
delayed all the work for another year.
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01524 781828

Burton Village Store
& Post Office

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday
Saturday
Sunday

Shop

6am - 6pm
6am - 6pm
6am - 1 2noon

P.O.

9am - 5.30pm
9am - 1 2.30pm
Closed

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Burrows – Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay – Cheeses

Diggles – Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s – Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies

James Baxter’s – Potted Shrimps & Dressed Crab

Kendal Jacksmith’s – Flapjacks

Sue Prickett – Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities

Award winning Greek Olive Oil

Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades
Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.

Dave Rushworth

Vicarage Close, Burton

Computer Repair

Maintenance

Upgrade

Tel: 07765 954386

or 01 524 782869

email: dave.dezy@gmail.com

Unfortunately my requests to resurface
the Glebe road and other highways wil l
be postponed but pot holes wil l be seen
to. Please keep me or the Highways
Hotl ine, 0845 609 6609, informed.

I have sti l l not got an answer to my
request to re-instate the Vicarage Lane
street l ights, and I noticed in the
September Defects Report that
throughout the district there were 1 22
complaints about l ighting, compared to
1 00 for carriageway defects, the next
highest category.

All the best,
Roger

Remember your bags
next time you visit Burton Vil lage Store

From Monday 5 October, retai lers
throughout England wil l fol low their
counterparts in the rest of the UK and
wil l begin to charge 5p for a carrier
bag.

The main aim is to reduce the impact
on the environment from litter and
pollution. In 201 3, the major
supermarkets in England gave out over
7.4 bil l ion plastic bags – that’s 1 33
bags for every person.

All the profits from sales of carriers wil l
be donated to local charities.

Please remember to bring a bag with
you to the shop.

BURTON GUIDES

Burton Guides numbers have fal len this
year, and the troop is in need of new
members to be able to keep going.

Guides is open to girls aged 1 0+, and
meets every Wednesday in term time
between 5.30pm and 7pm, at Burton
Memorial Hall .

Anyone interested in joining should call
in and see them on a Wednesday at
the Hall .

You can contact Roger as fol lows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Council lor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 01 5395 63694

e-mail : roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk
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D.A.BELL LTD
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

Gas, Oil & LPG Instal lation, Repair,
Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Til ing

Gas Safe Reg No 92436
OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01 524 781 973
Mob: 07831 231 492

Burton in Kendal Onion Show
Kings Arms, Burton in Kendal

Sunday 4 October

A reminder for the forthcoming show

Classes
1 . 3 Dressed Onions
2. 3 Leeks
3. 3 Onion sets
4. 2 Cabbages
5. 3 Gourd
6. 3 Beetroot
7. 3 Carrots
8. 3 Individual Salad Vegetables
9. 3 Individual Mixed Vegetables
1 0. 5 Individual Mixed Vegetables
11 . Heaviest Onion
1 2. Heaviest Vegetable
1 3. 5 Dessert Apples
1 4. 5 Cooking Apples
1 5. Pot Plant
1 6. Vase of Flowers
1 7. Vase of Dahlias
1 8. 3 Chrysanthemums
1 9. Chocolate Cake
20. Novelty Cake
21 . Fruit Pie
22. Loaf of Bread
23. 4 Cup Cakes
24. Tray Bake
25. 3 Poultry Eggs
26. Novice Class (any veg)
27. Jar of Homemade Jam with taster
pot

28. Jar of Chutney with taster pot

Children's classes.
Up to yr 2 and yrs 3-6
29. I tem made from recyclable
materials
30. Fruit and Veg Animal
31 . Wildl ife/Animal Picture
32. 3 Decorated Biscuits

Entries taken from 1 0am and close at
1 2 noon for judging to commence
afterwards. Auction of promises/entries
to commence at 2pm, we look forward
to another bri l l iant day.

There wil l be a ducking stool offering
you a chance to dunk a local "Lady"
plus bouncy castle and kids
entertainment.

Many thanks to all who have offered the
above and in anticipation of lots yet to
come. Remember the day wil l only be
a success with your support!

Many thanks in anticipation of your
support.

Neil , Callum & Carl

201 5 Onion Show
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Traditional bred meat from our own farm,

with selection of homemade pies,

cooked meats, ready meals etc.

BURTON BUTCHERS
Chester House
Main Street
Burton

Tel 01 524 781 21 9

Monday - Friday 8am - 5pm
Saturday 8am - 1 pm

www.dalesbredfinestmeats.co.uk

List of promises to date
1 . Side of Home Cold Smoked Salmon - Neil Shaw
2. Walking Stick - Roger Shaw
3. Fly only session on the River Bela - Ian Hunt
4. Dinner, B&B in the deluxe Lapwing suite @ Longlands - Fiona and Barry
Robinson
5. Half Rib of Hereford Beef - John Long
6. Traditional English Game Meal for 4 - Neil and Ruth Shaw
7. Haunch of Venison - Jeff Nicholls
8. Days Driven Pheasant Shooting @ Heversham - Callum Graham
9. 1 5kg Park House Box of Beef - Paul Capstick
1 0. Greek hamper - Gil l and Akis
11 . Weekend at Seathwaite Cottage - Jul ian Rowley
1 2. Photo shoot inc 1 1 0 x 8 print - John Jackson
1 3. 1 0lb pack of traditional free range pork sausages - Shagram Meats
1 4. Afternoon Tea for 2 at Sharrow Bay - BPW Fire Safety
1 5. Side of Lamb - Mark Blease
1 6. Personalised slate place mats - Carl Jackson
1 7. 4hr bush craft/forest skil ls kids’ session in the woods - Graham Brandwood
1 8. Overnight stay for 2 in the White Hart, Harrogate, inc brewery trip - Louise and
Andy Barker
1 9. Furness Fish and Game Hamper - Clare Worral l
20. Pure Essence voucher - Sue Shields
21 . The best Cheese and Onion pie in't world - Chris Kirkham
22. MOT - Pritchard's Garage
23. Evening rise on Lupton Reservoir - Ian Hunt
24. Day's Salmon fishing inc lunch - Carl Jackson
25. Selection of homemade jam and marmalade - Moll ie, Sheila and Rachel
26. Onion Show Liqueur Pack - Onion Show Committee
27. Homemade Christmas Cake - Rebecca Ludlum
28. ½ dozen free range eggs a week for 3 months - Roy Healey
29. 2 gardeners for half a day - Jul ian and Moira Rowley
30. Fresh fish hamper - Nathan Lusted
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• Interior + Exterior • High Quality Finish

• Domestic +
Commercial

• Paper Hanging • 24 Month Guarantee

• Dulux Select
Decorator

For a no-obligation estimate and advice call
Martyn your local decorator on:

Tel 01 524 781 291 Mob 07939 3741 45

Email m. looker@hotmail .co.uk

It’s that time of year again...
A Note from the Post Office about

Christmas Posting 201 5

So now the kids have been back at
school for a month and the summer
holidays are a fading memory, the
inevitable countdown to Christmas has
begun. (As always Akis wil l know, to the
minute, the time left unti l our “Day Off”. )

So, planning ahead you should know
that, as always, the last posting dates
for sending Surface Mail (now called
International Economy) are
unseasonably early; in fact for the
furthest destinations they were at the
end of September.

For parcels sent by Airmail there is no
rush, you have unti l the beginning of
December for even the furthest
destinations. However, if you are
planning on sending parcels via the
slower, cheaper option of International
Economy the recommended last posting
dates are:

• Monday 28 September– All non-
European destinations except those
mentioned below
• Tuesday 29 September – Middle East
and Far East (except Hong Kong &
Singapore)
• Tuesday 1 3 October – South Africa,
Hong Kong, Singapore, the USA &
Canada
• Tuesday 3 November – Eastern

Europe, Greece, Cyprus, Turkey, Malta
& Iceland
• Tuesday 1 7 November – Western
Europe

Remember that parcels sent outside
the E.U. need to have a customs form
attached, these are available at the
Post Office Counter. Also remember to
put your name and address on the top
left hand corner of the front of your
package; this wil l enable Royal Mail to
return your item should overseas
customs authorities refuse it entry into
their country.

The usual reminder about size and
weight for parcels sent abroad

Before you go out and buy a scooter
for your grandchild in New Zealand,
may I remind you of the maximum sizes
for sending items abroad with Royal
Mail .

The maximum total of (length + width +
height) is 90 cm (approx 3ft) with the
maximum single dimension of 60cm
(approx 2 ft). Also, the maximum
weight is 2 kg.

I t is real ly easy to exceed these and
then the parcel would cost a great deal
more to send via Parcel Force. I t is
sometimes cheaper to split a heavy
parcel and send two packets.

A change this year – Good News –
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Lancaster Canal Trust NewsRoyal Mail have now introduced a
“large letter” size for overseas mail as
well as for the UK. So this year, your
calendars and bulky Christmas cards
may not be quite as expensive to send
as they were last year.

Dangerous Goods

To comply with national and
international regulations governing the
carriage of mail , and ensure that mail in
transport does not present a danger to
the general public, Royal Mail must
restrict or prohibit certain items from
their network.

So this year we wil l once again have to
ask you what are the contents of your
parcels; not just because we are being
nosy or looking for gift ideas ourselves,
but because there are restrictions on
items containing, for example,
batteries, nail varnish, perfume,
aerosols etc.

Lithium batteries (the type commonly
found in mobile phones and laptops)
cannot be sent alone, and for
international mail they must be
packaged in the equipment. Beware,
some countries do not permit the import
of l ithium batteries at al l .

As always, come and ask us at the
Post Office Counter for further advice.

Gil l

The Lancaster Canal Trust stand at the
annual Westmorland County Show was,
as usual, extremely busy with visitors.
Volunteer staff, led by Vice President
David Slater, were kept busy
throughout the day handing out leaflets
and information.

Committee Member Beryl Bowcott said
“The lovely sunny weather, increased
membership, donations and general
sales made it a highly successful day.”

The trip boat 'Waterwitch' was busy
transporting people from Crooklands
landing stage to the show-ground, as
well as their usual trips.

Passenger numbers were helped, no
doubt, by the Barrow Boy tactics of
boatman Julian Sims shouting "Best
three quid you wil l ever spend."

Frank Sanderson,
Public Relations Officer,
Tel: 01 5395 66967
www.lancastercanaltrust.org.uk
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Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members

Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01 524 735240
& mention Burton News to receive a 10% discount

South Lakeland Leisure Vil lage
Carnforth Lancs LA6 1 BH

Calum Nicholson - Dairyman
Delivering in your area daily

Milk, Eggs, Cream, Yoghurts

All milk is local ly produced

See my range oforganic produce

07792 954757

nic.hol.son@hotmail .co.uk

Things are rapidly slowing down now,
but I did manage to check out the
Autumn Gentians on the Farleton side
quite close to the area I have called the
“Saddle” which has a lovely natural
stone “saddle looking” sculpture. There
were hundreds of them dotted around
the main footpaths in this area.
Surprisingly most of them were of the
“white” variety and only some 1 0% of
the beautiful purple colours which you
general ly associate with this species. I
guess we would have had at least 300
if not more. Not a bad tal ly when in the
past years numbers have probably only
reached maybe a dozen or so at best.
I t’s been a good year for this species
and also for Betony and Common Rock
Rose which seemed to have sprung up
everywhere.

Well we have started with the Visible
“Bird” Migration watching and I have
been up off Vicarage Lane recording.
But this year has started really poor.
Where have all the Meadow Pipits
gone, in fact where have all the small
passerine birds gone? We have known

for a while now that things have not just
been right with the upland breeders
especial ly the Meadow Pipit numbers
dwindl ing so drastical ly, and it’s too
early to be able to tel l what’s going on,
but numbers of moving birds have been
so thin on the ground. To try and give
you a example, by now I would have
expected maybe up to 300 or 400
moving through Burton over a 3 hour
period, this has been the case for a
number of years. But for some strange
reason this year we are lucky to get 1 0
to 1 5 birds over in a one hour period. I
am in constant daily communication
with others who are also recording poor
counts throughout the North of England,
although the counts are better down the
East side of the country.
Swallows have been leaving our shores
in their thousands, and it is presumed
they peaked on passage somewhere
around the 1 5 September. Yet there is
sti l l evidence of good numbers locally,
especial ly behind the St. James/Tanpits
areas as I write (20 September 201 5.)

Chaffinches are just starting to come
through on their moves South, again
slow and poor numbers compared to
the same time in past years, and
hopeful ly they wil l continue to rise in
numbers up to about the middle of
October and then we should start to see
the influx of continental Chaffinches
coming through, along with their rare
cousins the Bramblings.
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Burton Pre-School
Burton Memorial Hall

Chair: Annwen Sisson
Manager: Clare Stephens

Offering high quality childcare for children aged 2-4
including government early education grants for 15
hours free childcare places for all 3 & 4 year olds

and eligible 2 year olds.

Opening Times
Monday 9am - 3pm

Tuesday to Thursday 9am - 1 2noon

Friday 9am - 3pm

For any further information or to enquire about

places in Pre-School please contact us

Telephone: 0791 7 870001
Email : burton-pre-school@live.co.uk

Visit our website or join our Facebook page

www.burtonpre-school.co.uk

We are members of the Pre-school Learning
Alliance. Social Services & OFSTED registered.

Our regular activities include:
Phonics * Forest Schools * PE Lessons
Gardening * Baking * Vil lage Walks

To find out more about any the services
which Age UK South Lakeland can
offer older people, please contact Ruth
Taylor via our helpl ine number on
01 539 7281 80 or come along to see
her at the Memorial Hall during the
coffee morning on Monday 5 October
between 1 0am and 11 am.

Have a chat with Ruth and find out
whether you might be entitled to apply
for any other benefits such as
Attendance Allowance or Pension
Credit. I f you are applying for a Blue
Badge, she can help you with the
application and she can tel l you about
al l the services which Age UK offer in
the local area such as lunch clubs,
exercise and social groups and our
new energy comparison service.

From the middle of the month I expect
to be hearing the “see-ip” of the
Redwings as they start to enter into the
country, fol lowed a week or so later by
the mighty flocks of Fieldfare, which wil l
peak as a rule to the end of the month.
Depending on the wind directions on
any particular days we could get
thousands making their way from the
Aire Gap directions and up across
Dalton/Burton towards the Lythe Valley.
Some years though, l ike last year, we
drew a blank with only a minimal
amount taking on this particular
passage route. I t al l depends on the
prevail ing winds at the times of their
arrivals which routings they take across
the country, so it's fingers crossed.

This month also should start to see the
numbers of Starl ings swell ing, in
particular at Leighton Moss, as the
continental birds start to come into the
country from the Baltics and
Scandinavian countries. Usually the
peak wil l be around the 26th of the
month.

Odd parties of Pink Footed Geese have
already been recorded, but they too
should start to increase in numbers as
we get into the first week or two in
October.

Bryan Yorke
(on behalf of the Burton Swift Bird
Study Group)
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General Garden Maintenance
Lawn Cutting

Hedge Cutting
Planting
Planning

Contact Nick
07766 395595 or 015395 83754
berrysgardenservices@gmail.com

For all your gardening needs

Burton Rec Trust

1 0k and Fun Run

Photos: © Maddy Iddon and Tony Connor

It's not just about the medals,
the raffle is a winner with everyone too!

Cllr. Roger Bingham always enjoys the day
and for once the weather was on its best behaviour!
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So, it's over, done and dusted, RIP'd
and suchlike expressions as our trusty
second-hand, often-repaired mobile
l ibrary van has been shunted off to
wherever ancient mobile vans end their
days. The discontinued service has
been a life-l ine to many down the years
and is already greatly missed leaving
behind profound disappointment that
the council decided in its wisdom that, it
was no longer able to fund repairs but,
kept the loyal l ibrary users in the dark
for six weeks before making its fate
known via an announcement on Radio
Cumbria. As questions began to arise
as to why in the first place, when
money was perhaps more plentiful , that
a new van was not then thought to be a
long-term better investment of Council
Tax revenue. Moreover, it is rumoured
squil l ions of funds are readily available
for new council offices as local services
are left to die.

However, we are where we are, is there
a way forward, that is the question? In
view of an alleged lack of interest by
the Parish Council albeit Roger
Bingham is understood to have made
appeals. Thus approaches were made
to Kendal Library directly for help by
users and to give them their due,
Kendal staff responded phoning around
for feedback and ideas. This direct

action by locals culminated in three
senior council officers accepting an
invitation to attend the monthly 'Library
(minus l ibrary van) Coffee Morning. '
The officers attended a packed C. M.
and were inundated with comments,
complaints and ideas, not forgetting
praise for the long-suffering driver of the
now defunct van. lt was on the whole a
good humoured event. The officers
were fed coffee and sl ices of Akis's
famous cakes. They suggested Library
Book Drops as one possible way
forward, a plan that wil l need to be
explored as space and the logistics of
the scheme wil l need serious
discussion by all concerned, including
the vil lage shop and the Memorial Hall
committee, but for the time being there
is no alternative other than trips to
Milnthorpe or Kendal l ibraries.
Meanwhile, there is an added burden
for Stephanie who manages Burton
Book Club, who now has to make the
journey by car to Milnthorpe library in
order to to deliver and collect club
books.

The officers who attended the Coffee
Morning have since sent an email of
thanks for Burton's l ively interest in
exploring alternatives and offered their
help and advice as and when future
plans develop.

Joan Barkley

The Demise of the
Mobile Library
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OPEN EVERYDAYFOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

Meals 1 2-2pm & 5.30-9pm Mon-Tues; 1 2-9pm Wed-Sun
Breakfasts every day 9am-11 am (9am-1 2 weekends)

The Kings Arms, Burton

Annual Onion Show

Sunday 4 October

0 1 5 2 4
7 8 1 4 0 9

Mon: Steak Night, Wed: Curries, Fri: Fish Dishes

Great Food, Warm Welcome
Superb Accommodation

For al l your computer needs

Call Barry on 01 524 781 306
Email: bts@yobunny.co.uk

Desktops supplied / built to order /
upgraded / repaired

Backup systems to suit user

Laptops supplied / upgraded / repaired

Peripherals supplied / repaired if possible

Networks (wireless & ethernet)

Since the last meeting there have been
40 incidents reported in the wider area
of Burton resulting in 1 0 crimes being
recorded.

1 2 incidents relate to Burton none
resulting in crimes being recorded.

Of note or with local impact were:

22 August
Complaint about parking on Boon town.

25 August
Road traffic col l ision on Glebe Road no
injuries detai ls exchanged and in hands
of insurance.

2 September
Report of cows in a residents garden,
eventual ly rounded up and secured
back in field

11 September
Report of youth riding off road
motorcycle in the area of Glebe road,
youth identified and spoken to with
parents, and detai ls submitted for
Police it’s your choice database.

1 6 September
Report received of Silver Peugeot 406
possibly abandoned in Memorial Hall
grounds, checked out: no offences and
belongs to a local resident.

Further to above relating to off road
motorcycles please report any such
activity to Police as often youngsters
are a danger to themselves and others
and the consequences could be life
changing.

Suspicious Incident / People / Vehicles
As always please report any suspicious
persons or vehicles to police on 1 01 ,
with vehicle registrations where
possible.

Goodbye Ben

Our elderly Border Terrier, Ben, turned
1 7 and then stopped eating. We had
him put down on 1 5 September. He
was quite a character in the vil lage with
his prancing walk and 'smil ing' face. We
miss him.

Richard, Ji l l , James Evans and Ken
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Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are included subject
to available space & must include a phone number.
Text for advert should be put into a sealed envelope
marked BN Sales & Swaps & be left at the
newsagents.

Burton and Holme Youth Club
welcomes all Year 7 - 11 young people
from the local area.

I t is run every Friday in term time from
7.30pm - 9.00pm at Clawthorpe Hall
Business Centre.

Please contact Cathy Skidmore on
01 524 781 462 for more information.

Burton and Holme
Youth Club

THE FAIRBANK SOCIETY
Fairbank, Kirkby Lonsdale. LA6 2BD

Supported Housing

for Independent People

For information contact

Susan Stoddard – 01 524 271 077

manager@fairbanksociety.com
www.fairbanksociety.com

WILDLIFE TRAVELS
- from Arnside to Antarctica

David Talbot, local natural ist and Chair
of Arnside and District Natural History
Society, wil l provide an entertaining
photographic presentation on
Wednesday 1 4 October 7.30pm at
Arnside Educational Institute.

Tickets are £8 (£8.50 on the door) and
include a glass of wine and canapés.

All proceeds wil l go to local cancer
charity the Rosemere Cancer
Foundation which supports local cancer
patients in Lancashire and South
Cumbria.

Tickets are l imited and available from
Saturday 1 8 September on 01 524
701 570.
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Burton in Kendal
Art & Craft Society

Workshop: Charcoal and Ink

Saturday 3 October

FULLY BOOKED

Demonstration: Making Felt Bags

June Mallinson

Monday 2 November 7.30pm

Visitors welcome: £2
+ £2 for materials if you

want to make one

Burton Memorial Hall

Contact for more info:
Kath Hayhurst 01 524 781 61 3

Burton

Fellwalking
Society

All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall
car park to arrange lifts & share
transport to the starting point. (***
less than 5 miles at a gentle pace)

Visitors £2.00
Membership £8 from Jan 1 st yearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781 245

or visit our website:
http: //fel lwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

Walks

Sunday 4 Oct 1 pm
From Leighton Moss 6 miles
Leader: Kath Kirkman

Saturday 1 7 Oct 9am
Steel Fell and Helm Crag 8.5 miles
Leader: John Jones

Wednesday 21 Oct 1 pm
Sedgwick ***
Leader: Catherine Brunyee

Burton Sports Committee
are holding the annual

Bonfire & Fireworks Display

Thursday 5 November

Please come and join us
All welcome

There will be food/drink available

Burgers, Sausages
and Vegetable Soup

Mulled wine

Bonfire lit at 6.30pm

Fireworks at 7pm

Look out for the posters

NEVER TOO LATE
Body and Mind

Secrets of achievement & change.
Find out the secrets to what may

be holding you back.
Be prepared to be surprised!

Wednesday evening 7.30pm-8.30pm
4 sessions starting 7 October

£5 per session
Burton Memorial Hall

Contact: Jan Abbott
01 524 782429 or 07479 524524
email : ntlbodyandmind@gmail .com



26

Editorial...

Anne & Barry

Where do we start this month?! It seems to have
been such a busy few weeks: the kids are back
at school, teenagers are settling into colleges or
getting ready for university, and the Summer is
over. Well, what there was of Summer! It seems
to have see­sawed between hot and humid days
and cold and wet days (and nights!) So much
so that we are not sure if boots or sandals, a t­
shirt or pullover is the order of the day. But once
we get into October and the trees show their
fiery colours at the end of another growing
season, we know it will be time to light the fire
or pop on the central heating and keep snug!

One of the big changes in the village this
Summer has been the demise of the mobile
library, and how we as a community will handle
any replacement. We shall not repeat what's
been said elsewhere in BN, but be assured we
shall update you next month as to progress.

Something else which has been progressing is
the outline planning application for 29 houses on
the land alongside Church Bank Gardens. This
is due to go before the Planning Committee at
SLDC on Thursday 1 October and the
Committee Report's recommendation is for the
application to be accepted, which is not what
many residents would be wanting to hear.

Meanwhile, an application for the reduction of
the number of affordable units from 5 to 1 on the
derelict Royal Hotel site was submitted to SLDC
in September; the reason given being that 5
affordable units is unviable. Details are available
from SLDC's planning office under reference
SL/2015/0837.

Finally, please don't forget to put back your
clocks by an hour at 2am on Sunday 25
October, as British Summer Time comes to an
end. Let's hope we have a proper Autumn!

C L O S E U P

How observant are you when walking
around Burton and its surroundings?

A distinctive roof line, but where?

Answer to the September Closup

Rocky outcrop seen from the path to
Burton Fell from Clawthorpe Lane.

Did you get it?
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Unless stated otherwise,
tickets for theatre and music are

Adult: £1 2, U1 8s: £5, Members: £1 0

E-mail: boxoffice@theherontheatre.com
Book online: www.theherontheatre.com

Telephone: 015395 64283

What’s On at the

Heron Theatre
Beetham

Registered Charity No. 5011 34

FILM: Friday 2 October
IDA (201 3) [1 2A] - 82 mins
Adm: £5
A moving and intimate drama (fi lmed in
black and white) about a young novitiate
nun in 1 960’s Poland. As a baby in 1 945
she was abandoned at a remote convent
by persons unknown and now, on the
verge of taking her vows, she discovers a
dark family history dating from the terrible
days of the Nazi occupation.

MUSIC: Sunday 4 October 2.30.pm
Jackie & Geordie Campbell - Piano
Recital
Adm: £1 0 U1 8s: £5
Jackie & Geordie Campbell first performed
at the Heron theatre in 2011 , astounding
the audience with their playing. Now aged
1 5 and 1 3 they continue to receive acclaim
and win prizes for their performances.
Their programme wil l include works by
Scarlatti , Beethoven, Chopin, Ravel and
Rachmaninov.

THEATRE: Friday 9 October
A Wife or The Gallows & Other Telling
Tales
A new Northern ‘Canterbury Tales’ for
family audiences - an evening of six tale-
tel l ing misadventures with comic,
swashbuckling, sad and bawdy traditional
stories, l inked through character, music
and song.

MUSIC: Saturday 1 7 October
Cera Impala & the New Prohibition
Cera Impala is a “banjo-wielding mama”
who oozes wild style. Her songs are
unique yet feel instantly famil iar, and she
delivers them with a voice that melts even
the hardest of hearts. Original ly from
Flagstaff, Arizona, Cera has performed all
across the USA and Europe with her hand-
picked band.

THEATRE: Friday 23 October
Swan Canaries
June 1 91 8, and Polly Barton, 1 8 today, is
starting work as a ‘Canary Girl ’ (so named
because the TNT turns their skin yel low)
working in Shell-fi l l ing Factory Number 6,
Chilwell . Her fiancé is fighting at the Front,
but she is reassured by the guidance of
his mother, the rambunctious Rose Hil l ,
and her sister Liza. They’re supervised by
Polly’s old Sunday school teacher, Mary
Maguire. The work is tiring, the shifts are
long, but the pay is excellent! Despite the
horrors of the war, they discover a new
independence and self-rel iance, unti l the
terrible day the war comes to Chilwell .

THEATRE: Friday 30 October
Fashionably Late
Ruth Rich and her family are planning a
joint birthday party for Dad’s 60th and
Fred’s 1 8th when tragedy strikes. Can the
party go ahead? Should it? With a Wil l ,
(actual ly despite the Wil l), the family find a
way to celebrate family, love and all that
matters in a unique fashion.

EXHIBITION: Ends Friday 9 October
Faces of Beetham,
The Landscape Trust
Four photographers i l lustrate the dramatic
history, wildl ife and landscapes of
Beetham and its parish, from rocky
limestone 340 mil l ion years old, via
glaciers and the River Bela to the
medieval vi l lage and the more recent
imprints of man.

EXHIBITION: Fri 1 6 Oct - Sat 1 4 Nov.
Kendal, Frances Winder and John
Davenport
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Kirkby Lonsdale Netball Club

Queen Elizabeth School Sports Hall
Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm

For fitness or fun, competitive and non-
competitive players. All abi l ities

welcome—come along and try the first
few sessions for free!

Kirkby Lonsdale Junior Netball Club

Are you a budding player?
If so, then we would l ike to see you

at our junior netbal l training!

Thursdays: 6pm - 7pm
Queen Elizabeth School sports hall

Kirkby Lonsdale

Open to all players of al l abi l ities
between years 6-9

(please wear suitable clothing and trainers)

£1 0 membership fee for the ful l year
For more information contact:

k. l .n.c1@outlook.com

Callanetics Sessions

Every Friday morning at 9.30am
at Burton Memorial Hall

CALLANETICS
Cost: £5.50 per class

You wil l need a floor mat

Contact Lesley Gaulter
on 07749 756992

Borwick & Priest Hutton
Gardeners' Club
(affiliated to RHS and LHS)

Tuesday 27 October

7.30pm

Astilbes & the National Collection

Speaker: John Ashley

Borwick & Priest Hutton
Memorial Hall

New members always welcome

Holme and District Flower Club

Meets on the first Monday
of every month at 7.30pm at
Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Visitors and new members welcome.

Please contact Carol on 01 5395 61 454
(evenings) or Betty on 01 5395 661 64

Holme & District

Photographic
Society

MEETINGS

Friday 2 October
Summer Open Comp
Judge G Chamberl in

Friday 9 October
Members Evening
RAW Processing

Friday 1 6 October
BATTLE v LUNESDALE Home
Judge AWalker

Friday 23 October
Lecture: Jack Bamford
"My style of photography"

Friday 30 October
Members Evening
My Favourite Images
Entries Autumn Open

7.45pm on Friday evenings
Burton Memorial Hall

For more information
www.holmedps.co.uk

01 5395 64345 / 01 5242 41 964
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Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies & Guides

I f you or your daughter would l ike to
know more about joining or volunteering

please call 0800 1 69 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

GUIDES HAS SPACES NOW!

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Holme & District

Local History
Society

A Career in Ruins
Speaker: Andy Lowe

Monday 1 9 October
7.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall

New members & visitors welcome

BURTON WI

Antiques
Speaker: Robert Wheatley

Contact: Helena Nixon
01524 781048 for details
Visitors Welcome!

Thursday 8 October
7.30pm at Burton Memorial Hall

Competition : A Small Si lver I tem
Hostesses: Susan Coates, Helen Dawson

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01 524 781 936

Saturday 31 October
MARTIN SMITH

Well known country singer

Members £1 Non Members £3

Everyone most Welcome
Come and support your local club

You can also come into the club
even if you are not a member

and pay only £1

Lunesdale and District

Fine Art Society

Designing Women
Speaker: Paul Atterbury, FRSA

Tuesday 20 October

2.1 5pm

Borwick and Priest Hutton

Memorial Hall

More info from Mrs Leech

Telephone 01 5242 72009

Ballet Be Fit

Dance inspired shaping
and exercise class

Great toning and strengthening.

Every Tuesday 7.1 5pm - 8.1 5pm
Burton Morewood School Hall

Al l welcome no previous ballet
experience required

£5 per class or 1 0 classes for £40

For further info contact Laura Sandham
laura.sandham@balletbefit.com
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Circuit Training
Mondays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm

Burton Memorial Hall Main Hall
Wednesdays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm HIIT
Burton Morewood School Hall

Fridays 6.1 5 - 7.1 5pm
Burton Memorial Hall Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibi l ity
For further info call John 01 524 781 707

Annual Gift Subscriptions

I f you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why
not buy them an Annual Gift
Subscription?

For £1 2 within the UK they wil l receive
a copy of BN each month (11 copies
per year). A great way for family, friends
and former residents to keep in touch
with what’s happening here in Burton.
Anyone interested should contact BN at
the address in the box on page 2.

If you are planning an event in Burton let us know and
we’ll add a free entry to the list which we publish in

every issue. This gives your event more publicity and
flags up potential clashes of dates. Let BN help you

make the most of your event!

KEEP US POSTED!

Burton Crown Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from about 6.30
unti l 8.00 (ish) from about mid-March, and
anyone wishing to try their hand wil l be more
than welcome. More detai ls from David
Raynor, Secretary, tel: 01 524 734375.

Burton Indoor Bowling Club

The Club has closed due
to lack of numbers.

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every
Tuesday from 1 .30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone
would l ike to join the group please ask for
more detai ls from Stephanie Micklethwaite on
781 073.

ART IN BURTON
Two art groups meet regularly in the Memorial
Hall . I f you are interested, why not contact the
group leaders to find out more about each
session?

Thursday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Judith Ellis, tel: 781057
Friday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon

Kath Hayhurst, tel: 781613 & Paula Firth, tel: 781984

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(beside Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
1 0.00 am - 1 2 noon

Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01 524 381 820

Library Coffee Morning

Monday 5 Oct
1 0am - 11 am

Burton Memorial Hall

South Lakes Age UK

BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the 2nd

Wednesday of every month in the Kings Arms,

Burton. The club is open to anyone aged 55 or

older. To join the club and book your lunch

please contact Mrs Margaret Prady on

01 524 7811 95.
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Community Info
Burton-in-Kendal

Voluntary Car Scheme

I f you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781 905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 7821 98. (I f
you could spare some time time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for detai ls. )

Child Health Clinic

1 st Wednesday of each month

1 0.00 -11 .00 am

No appointment necessary

Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 015395 64887

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY
SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11 pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01 524 727877 - Fax: 01 524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
Burton News Editors 01 524 781 306

Burton Post Office 01 524 781 828

Morewood School 01 524 781 627

Dallam School 01 5395 651 65

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 01 5242 71 275

CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

Police non-emergency 1 01

Kendal Library 01 539 71 3520

Kendal Hospital 01 539 732288

Lancaster Hospital 01 524 65944

Council Switchboards
Cumbria CC 01 228 606060

South Lakeland DC 08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by the
Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,
Kendal. Telephone 01539 713567 or send an e­mail
to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe
and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,
contact the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage contact the
Kendal Registrar.

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotl ine

0845 609 6609
to report road or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information

Andy Vickers
Customer Contact Centre

on 0845 050 4434

or by email to:

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings
3rd Thursday of every month
7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:

Members of the public are always welcome to
observe. Each meetings includes an OPEN FORUM
where parishioners may raise matters of concern to
them.

Planning applications:

Parishioners are asked to ensure they notify the PC
as well as the planning authority of any comments or
objections they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contact Details:

Are available on the PC notice board outside the
Memorial Hall, on the PC website, or on request
from the Parish Clerk.

Website:

Documents relating to the PC may be downloaded or
read online here: www.burton­in­kendal­pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact

The Clerk ­ Christine Davidson 01524 782694
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ADVANCE DIARY DATES

the views expressed within burton news are not necessarily the views of the editorial committee

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BSC = Burton Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BRT = Burton Recreation Trust

Annual Onion Show, Sunday 4 October, King's Arms Burton

CraftMarket 201 5, Saturday 1 7 & Sunday 1 8 October 1 0am - 4pm BMH

Burton Pre-School Hallowe'en Disco, Friday 30 October, 6pm-8pm, BMH

Cinderbarrow Railway Hallowe'en Ghost Train, Saturday 31 October

BSC Annual Bonfire & Fireworks, Thurs 5 November, MUGA behind the Royal

Burton Pre-School New To You Sale, Sunday 1 5 November, 1 0am-1 2pm, BMH

Christmas Cracker Coffee Morning , Sat 21 November 1 0am - 1 2noon, BMH

BMH Christmas Bingo, Thursday 26 November, doors open 6.30pm, BMH

BSC Christmas Bingo, Thursday 3 December, doors open 6.30pm, BMH

BSC Christmas Parties, Sunday 6 December, BMH

Christmas Church Cafe, Friday 11 December 2pm - 3.30pm, BMH

Pre-school Christmas Bingo, Friday 11 December, doors open 6.30pm, BMH

BMH Christmas Fair, Sat 1 2 December 1 0am - 1 2noon, BMH

Tennis Club Christmas Bingo, Friday 1 8 December, doors open 6.30pm, BMH

Burton Singers Christmas Concert, Saturday 1 9 December, BMH

Add your village event to our

back page listing!

email us with the details...

editor@burtonnews.org.uk




